

South Ayrshire Health and Social Care Partnership	Strate	egic Planning Advisory Group	
Held on:	26 th September 2023		
Agenda Item:	5		
Title:	Locality Planning Report		
Summary:			
The purpose of this report is to update SPAG members on key developments and issues related to Locality Planning in South Ayrshire.			
Author: Phil White, Partnership Facilitator			
Recommendations:			
SPAG members are asked to note the update report.			
Route to meeting:			
Directions:		Implications:	
1. No Directions Required		Financial	
2. Directions to NHS Ayrshire & Arran		HR	
3. Directions to South Ayrshire Council		Legal	
		Equalities	
4. Directions to both SAC and NHS		Sustainability	
MIO		Policy	
		ICT	



LOCALITY PLANNING AND REPRESENTATION ON STRATEGIC PLANNING ADVISORY GROUP

1. PURPOSE OF REPORT

1.1 The purpose of this report is to update SPAG members on key developments and issues related to Locality Planning in South Ayrshire.

2. **RECOMMENDATION**

2.1 It is recommended that SPAG members note the update re locality planning in the paper.

3. BACKGROUND INFORMATION

3.1 Locality Planning has been the subject of HSCP and Community Planning discussions in order to develop a joint way forward that allows the HSCP to fulfil its statutory duties re integration legislation.

4. REPORT

4.1 Change of Ayr Locality

- Consultation on the proposed change in locality boundaries in ongoing with meetings planned for a range of community groups, Community Councils, etc
- It is proposed to table formal papers, subsequent to this work, at IJB and CPP meetings in October 2023
- There is some detailed work being undertaken to map the exact boundaries

4.2 Community Planning

- General
 - Work continues developing joint work with CPP Partners on the Locality Focused approach
 - This includes a proposed way forward re Local Outcome Improvement Priorities and with proposed development of Locality Plans with Ayr North being the first plan
 - CPP Partners have also had a chance to consider the proposed Terms of Reference for the Locality Planning Partnerships
- Working with elected members
 - CPP colleagues are working with Elected Members to ensure they understand the new locality arrangements



4.3 Reports from individual LPPs

Troon & Villages

Community membership is something that needs to be addressed and there is one new member who has been in contact since attending a Team Around the Locality event in Troon. There is currently no Chair and the PEO and Vice-Chair are supporting the meetings currently. The LPP has been meeting regularly online but are meeting in person this month to have a planning session to look at priorities to take forward this year. The Public Health representative of the LPP has provided an overview of the Locality Health profile and this will be key in deciding on priorities.

The following have been key speakers at the last few meetings, South Ayrshire Systemic Anti-Cancer Treatment Consultation and Caring for Ayrshire and Lorna Mitchell from South Ayshire Befriending will attend the next meeting. A successful Carers Day took place in February of this year, Marr College is keen to host another and links with the Depute Head to discuss future plans are being established.

The PEO is seeking to develop a relationship with Troon Dementia Friendly and will continue to work on this to support them in the same way as Prestwick.

Prestwick & Villages

This LPP continues to work well and progress – a planning session was held on Monday 24th April 2023 to look at priorities moving forward. There is good representation across Prestwick, Symington & Monkton and the LPP continues to meet in person on the last Monday of each month. It will be looking at finalising priorities over the next month or so.

Roles are filled in terms of Chair and Vice Chair and they work well together with the PEO in preparation for meetings.

Update articles continue to be submitted to Prestwick Going Out Magazine on a monthly basis, this has been a great step for the LPP and has encouraged some new community membership. Continue to engage wherever possible to discuss LPP and look for new members from areas we feel are lacking.

The LPP has had key speakers at the last few meetings, Lorna Mitchell from South Ayshire Befriending and Caring for Ayrshire.

All successful small grants applications have received their funding and have been allocated a mentor from the LPP to keep in touch with and provide regular updates on their projects.

The PEO continues to support Dementia Friendly Prestwick on a monthly basis, and is working towards securing a Social Work presence for partners/carers of members.



Planning is well underway for the next Prestwick Carers Day which will take place on Friday 29th September 2023 in partnership with Prestwick Academy, Carer's Centre, Crossroads and there is also now an adult carer representative on the steering group as well as two young carers from the school.

Ayr South & Coylton

Following a challenging couple of years, the group met for the first time on 16th of May 2023 and the meeting was well attended by more than twenty people in attendance. Participants explored the purpose of the group. There were a number of short presentations detailing work from some of our providers. The LPP is working with Thriving Communities colleagues to align LPP priorities with those detailed in the local Place Plans to ensure the LPP is working as effectively as possible.

Speakers included, Staying Ahead of the Curve and South Ayrshire through a new lens.

Roles are filled in terms of Chair and Vice Chair and they work together with PEO in preparation for meetings.

LPP Meetings will rotate between rural villages and Ayr on a monthly basis with Coylton visited in August and the September meeting being held within Kincaidston.

All successful small grants applications have received their funding and will be allocated a mentor from the group to provide regular updates on their work.

Conversations have started to plan Carers Day in Ayr later in the year which will take place in Ayr Academy early in the new year.

PEO has attended a community event to promote locality planning and the South Ayrshire Recovery Festival in September with colleagues from Occupational Therapy and Sensory Impairment which were both very successful.

PEO is working with colleagues from Greenan Manor Care home to develop Dementia Friendly practices within Alloway in Doonfoot which will hopefully include some of the Council's Cultural facilities and local businesses.

Ayr North & Villages

The first meeting of the revised and refreshed group was very successful with thirty people attending and apologies were submitted for a further fifteen.

Participants were presented information on why they were there and the purpose of the group. There were a number of short presentations detailing work from some of our providers. It was agreed that the group needs to look forwards and plan effectively and efficiently and there is positive working with



Thriving Communities colleagues to align out LPP priorities with those detailed in the local Place Plans to ensure the LPP is working as effectively as possible.

Speakers included, Staying Ahead of the Curve, South Ayrshire through a new lens and Caring for Ayrshire.

The LPP is working in Partnership with Ayr United Football Academy to promote the Aging Well agenda and will be attending a match later in the season to promote activities for those 50+ within Ayr North.

PEO has been working with Lochside Neighbourhood Group to source local agencies who can provide advice and support to local people within Lochside Community Centre. Successful linkages have been made with Harbour Ayrshire and the PING group.

Maybole and North Carrick

Maybole and North Carrick LPP is currently being Chaired by Brian Kelsey in the interim until Max Agnew returns to the position. There is a focus on building the membership for the LPP meetings to ensure there is appropriate community representation.

The members are currently looking at the priorities for 23/24 following on from looking at the health profile data as well as input from Public Health who consolidated the data in a more manageable way. The members want the community to be involved in the selection of the priorities so we have made up a survey to send out for the community to select which their top priorities would be. The survey will be looked at the LPP meeting on 21st September and if approved will go live on 26th September for around 3 weeks. Once the survey closes, answers will be collated and the presented at the October LPP meeting. The members will then use this information to select the most highly ranked priorities.

Discussions have taken place around rotating where the meetings are held to ensure they are accessible for all. The meetings are hybrid which allows people to meet face to face as well as linking in via Zoom.

Girvan and South Carrick

The Girvan and SC LPP continues to meet productively; the LPP has good community representation from Girvan as well as the surrounding villages.

The members have approved a survey that will go live on 15th September which will allow the community to select their top 4 priorities. The survey will be live for 3 weeks and then answers will be collated. The information will be brought to the October LPP meeting where members will agree the priorities using the feedback.

A Carers Day is being arranged to celebrate unpaid carers in Girvan and SC. This will take place on 24th November in Girvan Academy.



The LPP had a stall at the Carrick Lowland Gathering on Sunday 4th June which was successful.

The meetings are using a hybrid model which allows people to be face to face as well having people link in via Zoom, which means the meetings are more accessible

4.4 Local Grants/PB and additional monies

- LPPs are considering approaches to support local grant-making/Decision Days/Participatory Budgeting utilising the current HSCP allocation of £21k per locality (including Wellbeing Pledge monies). This is likely to be bolstered by an additional £15k per locality from the UK Shared Prosperity Fund.
- The Partnership Engagement Officers have been asked to participate in a Funding Extravaganza being held at the end of October by VASA and SAC. The PEO's will do a short presentation on Participatory Budgeting. Full details of the presentation are being worked on as are limits from each of the LPP's.
- In addition there is likely to be additional allocations to each LPP to bolster this with money from the UK wide Shared Prosperity fund

4.5 Volunteer Awards

• It important to mention that 6 long-standing LPP members were recently recognised with Bronze Awards at the VASA Volunteer Awards event.

5. STRATEGIC CONTEXT

Strategic Objective 6 – We are transparent and listen to you

6. IMPLICATIONS

6.1 Financial Implications

6.1.1 No implications

6.2 Human Resource Implications

6.2.1 No implications

6.3 Legal Implications

6.3.1 The proposed locality boundary change is subject to legal advice re the process.

6.4 Equalities implications

6.4.1 The proposed locality boundary change is subject to Equality Impact Assessments.

6.5 Sustainability implications

6.5.1 No implications



6.6 Clinical/professional assessment

6.6.1 No assessment needed

7. CONSULTATION AND PARTNERSHIP WORKING

This work has included input from HSCP, third sector, Council (Thriving Communities), Community Planning and the chairs of existing Locality Planning Partnerships.

8. RISK ASSESSMENT

REPORT AUTHOR AND PERSON TO CONTACT

Name: Phil White

Phone number: 07816 532279

Email address: phil.white@aapct.scot.nhs.uk

Date: 14/09/23